Here we are in May, but still not sure whether we need our coats or not. Hopefully the weather will get better as the month progresses.

Sandy Capelin

The committee has been advised that Sandy Capelin is stepping down from the lead role of the Social Events Sub-Committee.

We would like to offer her our sincere thanks for all the tireless effort she, supported by her husband Phil, has put into organising so many wonderful and enjoyable events for us all over the years.

Thank you Sandy and we appreciate the fact that you have agreed to remain a member of the Sub-committee to help plan more good times for us all in the future.

Barclays Bank St Austell

Barclays Bank in St Austell will be closing on June 24th; this is the bank St Austell u3a use for banking. The next nearest branches are a 30 mile round trip away, so we would like to remind you to use BACS or cheques for any payments to avoid unnecessary trips to the bank to pay cash in.

Car Parking at the Arts Centre

A reminder to members attending the u3a coffee/speaker mornings; please remember that car parking at the Arts Centre is limited and that Nolan, Neil and Simon who help with car parking on these mornings are working hard to ensure that everyone has sufficient space to park their cars. It has been brought to the Committee's attention that one or two members have parked their cars taking up more than one space when parking. They have also on occasions been rude to Nolan or Neil when they didn't like the advice they had been given, so please remember to always accept politely the advice they give. Should any members feel the need to continue to be rude to our much valued car parking team, perhaps you would like to volunteer to join the car parking team for a morning to experience what it is like being on the other end of this.

Coffees and Teas on Speaker Mornings

A reminder that the Catering Team stop serving coffee and teas at 10.15 on Speaker Meeting mornings. Going forward the Committee will be arranging for a bell to be rung for last orders and again for 'time'.

Volunteers for the Committee

Please get in touch if you would like to join our Committee, we are particularly looking for a volunteer to assist the Treasury Team.

Best Wishes